

The Parish of Saint Luke, Frodsham & St Cuthbert-by-the-Forest, Mouldsworth Diocese of Shrewsbury



Reg. Charity No. 234025 LPA12 (RUNCORN & FRODSHAM)

Parish Priest: Fr. James Kenny

St Luke's, 61 High St. Frodsham, Cheshire WA6 7AN Telephone: 01928 733127 School: 01244 259999 St Cuthbert's, Station Road, Mouldsworth, Cheshire CH3 8AJ Please note, Father James is unavailable on Mondays

PARISH WEBSITE: www.stlukesparish.org.uk PARISH e-mail: stlukesfrodsham@outlook.com

PARISH CENTRE: 01928 733 127

SCHOOL WEBSITE: www.stlukesfrodsham.org.uk Safeguarding Reps.: Victoria McNeill 07913 073575 (St Luke's)

& Steve Clapham 07971 648192 (St Cuthbert's)

Psalter Week IV Sunday Cycle C W/day Cycle II	THE BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST			
Day	Feast	Time	Service	Intention
Sat 18th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm Children's Liturgy	Mass	Catherine Owens (RIP)
Sun 19 th	The Body and Blood of Christ	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
	Special Day of Prayer for Life	11:00am	Mass	Chris Pownall (RIP)
Mon 20th	Ferial	NO PUBLIC MASS		
Tue 21st	St Aloysius Gonzaga, R	6:15pm	Mass	Vincent Connaughton Intentions
Wed 22 nd	SS John Fisher, B & Thomas More, Mm Day of Special Prayer for those who Suffer Persecution, Oppression & Denial of Human Rights	9:30am	Mass	Richard Fitzgerald's Intentions
Thur 23rd	The Nativity of St John the Baptist	9:30am	Mass	Rev David Peters (RIP)
Fri 24 th	The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus	9:30am	Mass	Vocations to the Priesthood, Diaconate & Religious Life
Sat 25th	Evening Mass of the Sunday	6:00pm	Mass	Joseph Owens (RIP)
Sun 26th	Thirteenth Sunday in	9:00am (St Cuthbert's)	Mass	Parishioners' Intentions
	Ordinary Time	11:00am Children's Liturgy	Mass	Sarah Loftus (RIP)

THE BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST: Christ is our food and drink. Just as in human life we need food and drink so we need Christ to sustain us in our spiritual lives. He feeds us with himself just as God fed the Jews with manna in the wilderness. Our sharing of the one Body and Blood of Christ means that we share with each other Christ's eternal life.



FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS: Please continue to pray for the repose of the soul of Monsignor Christopher Lightbound, who died on Wednesday 18th May. The funeral arrangements are as follows: Reception of the Body & Vigil Mass on Wednesday 22nd June at 7:00pm at Christ the King, Bromborough; Requiem Mass on Thursday, 23rd June at 12:30pm at Christ the King, Bromborough followed by internment at Frankby Cemetery. The Requiem Mass will be streamed live and is available at: https://youtu.be/U2_nFVbh8yw

FINANCIAL STATEMENT: A copy of a financial statement for the last tax year (April 2021–March 2022) is now available in both church porches for your information. You may note that income has fallen during these pandemic times but your support and generosity is much appreciated and needed.



NEWS FROM ST LUKE'S CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL: This week the Year 5 pupils went to the Bridgewater Hall in Manchester, to play alongside the Halle Orchestra. This is always an amazing experience, and they each enjoyed every moment.



St Luke's Parish, Frodsham sometimes collects personal information about parishioners.

PRAYER INTENTIONS FOR THE SICK AND HOUSEBOUND (Please contact us by email or telephone if you wish to

include or remove a person from the list. Many thanks):

Fr Jim McGrath Karen Dolan Nora Fyldes Deacon Bernard Fr Pat Munroe Tony Wakefield Amy Selman McConnell Fr Joseph O'Connor Fr Paul Hughes Carol Nordmann John Mannion June Cunniffe Timothy James Cleary Bernard Timberlake Janet Sykes

Cora SharkeyBetty NelsonClaire TaylorKathleen GarvieEric & Margaret YoungBeatrice BathgateJim CorriganJane GibsonMary Statham

Hugh McNeil Kath Grossmith For people having cancer

Kathleen Edwards Judith Whim treatment

Helen Grimes Ian Hobson

REST IN PEACE: Please keep in your prayers **Father Paul Hughes** who died peacefully in Tameside General Hospital on Saturday, 11th June. Please keep Fr Paul, and his family and friends in your prayers. May he rest is peace.

Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of **Mary Lee**, who died recently. Her funeral will take place at St Werburgh's Church at 12 noon this coming Tuesday 21st June. Please keep Mary, her family and friends in your prayers at this time. May she rest in peace. Please also pray for the happy repose of the soul of **Christopher Pownall**, a long-standing parishioner of St Luke's, who died peacefully at home in Kingsley on Wednesday 1st June. Chris's Requiem Mass will take place at St Alban's Church in Macclesfield on Monday, 4th July. Please keep Chris, his wife Mary, and all his family and friends in your prayers. May he rest in peace.



BAPTISM: A warm welcome to **George Dylan & Arthur Thomas Normile**, who will be baptised into God's family this Sunday, 19th June at St Luke's. We pray that both George and Arthur may live long and happy lives, and that they and their family will be guided by the Holy Spirit at all times.

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION: Congratulations to Alex who made his First Holy Communion here at St Luke's last weekend. Please continue to keep Alex in your prayers, that the Spirit of God will be with him and his family.



Thanks to Mr Taylor from St Luke's Primary for putting up photos of the children from the school who made their First Communion earlier this year.

FOODBANK: Our monthly Foodbank collections at both churches will take place next weekend, 25th/26th June. We have had the following message from Mid-Cheshire Foodbank: "We are currently seeing a huge increase in the number of people who need our support, up by 50% from levels before Covid. This will increase as the cost of living rises. Food donated in supermarkets has reduced as more people shop online. We really appreciate everything St Cuthbert's does for us. Can you help to ensure our food stocks keep up with this demand?" Your generosity to this cause, especially in such difficult times, is very much appreciated.

OFFERTORY COLLECTION: A recent count of the loose plate offerings came to £860.83. A further £23 was also donated to the recent World Communications Sunday collection, giving a total of £122.76. Thank you for your support of this important cause. Your constant generosity is very much appreciated. If you are making an Offertory to Church by cheque, please make it payable to 'St Luke's Frodsham'. Thank you.

Our deepest sympathy and prayers to our Parish Secretary, Victoria, and Anastasia, John and all the family following the death of their dear sister, Sarah, earlier this week at Whiston Hospital. Sarah had suffered for all her adult life with Multiple Sclerosis. Please remember Sarah and the family in your prayers during this difficult time.

Upcoming Events

Sunday, 26th June

Sunday, 26th June

Children's Liturgy during 11am Mass

Coffee morning after 11:00am Mass in St Luke's Parish Centre

Weekend 25th/26th June

Monthly Foodbank Collection at both churches

Confession is available on Saturday evening from 5:15pm until 5:45pm